
 

CDO PTO General Meeting 

Meeting Notes  

January 28, 2019  

  

  

Present:  

Officers/Committee Members:  Nickole Acquaro, Tiffany Fay, Beth Lake, Karla Morrison, Elizabeth Robb  

Principal/Teacher/Staff:  Tara Bulleigh  

Parents:  Leann Calvin, Elizabeth Paulette, Debbie Doe 

  

Meeting called to order: 7:06pm  

  

Principal’s Report   

• Enrollment is down a bit but with our A we should get more attendance 

• Renovation on the gym and re-painted our logo 

• PA System upgraded and speakers added to hear everywhere 

• Track is being replaced because a hole in one of the lanes 

• Scoreboard is dead and grass is dead 

• 8th Grade Parent Night tomorrow 

• Discussion about AZMerit prizes – ask feeder schools 

• AdvancedED Evaluation and IB evaluation 

• Invitation to the Mascot assembly April 12th at 10:15 

 

Old Business  

Minutes for the November 26, 2018 meeting approved with change of donation amount from Wealth Partners 

to $750 by Elizabeth Robb, seconded by Nickole Acquaro  

  

New Business  

  

Treasurer’s Report – Elizabeth Robb  

• Presentation and explanation of CDO-PTO Treasury Report, including:   

o Spirit wear purchases   

o Available Balance for checking and PayPal - $9116.26 

  

President’s Report – Beth Lake 

Prior Funding 

• 40 copies each 1984, Slaughterhouse-Five, and a Prayer for Owen Meanie 

 

Funding Requests 

• SmartBoard projectors – David Rudd says that 6 projectors are in dire need of replacement. Each 

projector is $560 for a total of $3360. Ms Bulleigh asked for us to meet with her before funding the 

SmartBoard projectors as she has these in her budget. We will see what other projects we may fund. 



• Transportation for students to the African American Heritage Festival. We have 18 students going 

unfortunately there are no school busses available for them. We are still waiting on the final cost. Last 

year we approved $200.  

 

CDO Cares – Teen Maze 

• This week we had the sophomores go through Arizona Youth Partnership’s Teen Maze.  

• We received favorable feedback from the students and the teachers.  

• We will receive the answers from the survey questions from Arizona Youth Partnership so that we can 

analyze our student’s attitudes toward drugs and alcohol.  

• AAA was kind enough to donate lunch for the 35 volunteers and staff which was catered by Chuy’s.   

• This event was put on with the help of our SROs, Oro Valley Police, Pima County Probation, CODAC 

Behavioral Health, National Guard, University of Arizona Ambassadors, Banner Hospital, and parent 

volunteers. 

• Next Month is Cyber Safety talk with Brice about it woven into curriculum 

• Survey Monkey – create a quiz type to see what kids know or don’t know about Cyber Safety 

• Vaping – discussion about informing parents and Kick the Butt in April  

 

Staff Appreciation – Tiffany Fay 

• For January we are going to do a sign that says We Love Our Staff by Sign Gypsies 

• For February, we are working with Art Club to paint the hearts and invited NHS, IB, and StuGo students 

to help us assemble the pins this Friday in the library 

• Students want a sign for themselves 

 

Fundraising Committee – Beth Lake 

• As always, we are looking for grants and donations to fund projects.  

• Reached out to Circle K to see if we could have another fuel night 

• Elizabeth Robb talked about Facebook Birthday fundraising 

 

Social Media Committee – Nickole Acquaro and Karla Morrison 

• Wish we could have information from staff earlier 

• The Facebook page is a person and others are linked to it. Restart it over the summer. 

 

Elections 

• There were no nominations at the meeting for open positions. 

 

Call to the floor 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:15 PM – Minutes prepared by Beth Lake 

Next Meeting February 25th, 2019 


